
Clovis  Christian  Ministerial  Alliance 
Minutes of the Meeting of Thursday, September 5, 2013,  8:30 a.m. 

 

Present :  Keath Baskett (FUMC), Patricia Bazar (United Way), Scott Blazek (Immanuel Lutheran),  
Alan Brockmeier (St. James' Episc.), Bruna (Bethel AoG), Ken Caldwell (New Life AoG), Joyce Davis (Habitat for 
Humanity), Digas (Bethel AoG),  Geri Gomez (Lighthouse Mission), Richard Gomez (Lighthouse Mission),  
John Kenyon (Cannon AFB), Bruce Kirby (Parkview Bap.), Bonita Knox (Trinity Lutheran), Alan McAlister (Central 
Bap.), Lemuel Perry (Bethel AoG), John Rollinson (St. James' Episc.)  Shirley Rollinson (ENMU Religion Program), 
Dick Ross (Central Bap.), Donald Schmidt (Church of God), Scott Seymour (Tinity UMC), Coy Siders (W. 21

st
. St. 

CoC), Larry Tittle (W. 21
st
 St. CoC), Darrell Underwood (Servant's Heart Chapel), Joe Whitley (Hamlin Memorial 

UMC, Farwell) 
 

Scripture Meditation : Scott Seymour, on John 6:37-45 
 

Minutes of last Month's Meeting : Shirley Rollinson 
 

Treasurer's Report : ( Jim Kelly serving on a Walk to Emmaus - no Treasurer's Report) 
 

Task Force Reports :  

• Seven 7 Project - Scott Seymour, Alan McAlister, Lemuel Perry  :  We need continued prayer and 
fasting in preparation. Youth Groups will be going out to witness to other youth. We expect 
around 500 youth to come to the kick-off rally. There will be Assemblies on October 15 & 16 at 
the High School, and a large Evening Rally on October 16, when we expect about 1,000 youth to 
attend. So we need about 500 counselors ready for them. 

• Sistar Yancy was not present, so the report on the National Day of Prayer was postponed until 
next month. 

 

Business Items : 

• Bonita Knox handed out flyers for the CROP Walk (September 28). 

• Community Thanksgiving Service - will be hosted by Trinity UMC. The Task Force comprises 
Scott Seymour, Alan Brockmeier, and Jon Forest 

 

Announcements from Churches and other Christian Organizations :  

• Larry  Tittle announced a Greif Recovery Workshop, for September 20-22 

• Patricia Bazar announced a concert "One Lord, One Faith" to commemorate 9/11, Sept. 8, 
6:30pm at Marshall Auditorium. 

• Patricia Bazar announced a Parenting Meeting at Matt. 25 Building, September 26, 6pm  

• Joyce Davis announced that the ReStore Building in Clovis (corner of Gidding & Pile) is due to 
open in November. 

• Wing Chaplain John Kenyon announced that there will be an Open Day at Cannon AFB in 
November - more details to come later. 

• Wing Chaplain John Kenyon announced that as of September 3, the DoD required that his 
Chaplains' Office provide services and "marriage counseling" for same-sex couples. 

 

Closing Prayer and Prayer for the Military Chaplains :  Alan McAlister 
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  + +  +  +  +  +  
 

Next Meeting : Thursday, October 3, 2013, 8:30 a.m. 
 

Reminder of opportunities for Weekly fellowship and spiritual growth : 

• Pastors' Bible Study, Tuesdays, 8:00-9:00 a.m. at the Java Loft, 21st & Prince 

• Pastors' Prayer Meeting, Fridays, 7:15-8:15 a.m. at Bethel Assembly of God, 1521 N. Norris 
 

"Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for He who promised is faithful; and let us consider 
how to stimulate one another to love and good deeds, not forsaking our own assembling together, as is the habit of 
some, but encouraging one another; and all the more, as you see the day drawing near."    
           Hebrews  10:23-25 


